

Appleton East Youth Basketball Association (AEYBA)

April 22, 2012

Dear AEYBA Parents/Guardians:

Since AEYBA's inception in 2001, parent service hours have been one of the major reasons for the success of the AEYBA. Each year, parents spend hundreds of hours for this organization to allow their sons and daughters to play in one of the best basketball organizations in the state and against great competition from all around Wisconsin.

We would like to make each of you aware of a change in policy that will affect participants. Effective the 2012-2013 AEYBA season, any service hours a player's parent(s)/guardian failed to fulfill in a previous year will be required to be fulfilled prior to the student participating in any tournament for the current season. In addition, the parent/guardian will still be required to volunteer his/her time for the current season's required hours.

For example, "Jay's" parents did not fulfill any of the four required service hours for 2012-2013 season. Before Jay can participate in any tournaments in the current (2013-2014) season, his parents must work the four hours from the previous (2012-2013) season. Jay's parents will still be responsible to work the four hours for the 2013-2014 season, for a total of eight hours worked in the current season.

AEYBA hosts several tournaments in the fall and spring which offer plenty of opportunity to help out. These tournaments allow your child to play against competition from across the state. The tournaments also serve as fundraisers for the AEYBA club. The AEYBA relies on the parents' service hours, without them the AEYBA would cease to exist.

Thank You,

The AFYBA Board